
 

 

Additional key points – 

- There will be NO BREAKFAST CLUB available. 

- If your child or anyone in the family are unwell, or are displaying any symptoms, please follow government guidance and stay at home. 

- Children should all wear school uniform when attending school. 

- Parents should wear masks when dropping off and collecting their children. 

- Please remember to observe social distancing and to move away from the gates as quickly as possible when dropping off and collecting your 

children. 

- Lateral Flow Testing (LFT) has been introduced for all nursery and school staff who wish to participate. 

- We have a Health and Safety Group with representatives from all staff groups that meets regularly.  

- We have a nursery and school risk assessment to reflect the current situation. If you would like a copy of this please contact the school office. 

Thank you for your continued support, especially during these challenging times. It has been a learning curve for us all.  

Kindest regards, Fiona Young  - Head Teacher 

Nursery drop off and pick up School drop off and pick up Gates to be used for entry and exit Playtime and lunchtime 

 

am session 9.10am – 11.45am 

pm session 1.10pm – 3.55pm 

 

We are introducing this change 

to the start time as a temporary 

measure to minimise the number 

of parents at the gate at any one 

time. 

 

Staff will be in the nursery outdoor 

area when you drop your child 

off which will allow them to meet 

you at the gate as quickly as 

possible. 

 

P1 -3 children and other children 

attending school can arrive between 

8.50am-9.05am. When children arrive 

they should enter through their specific 

gate (see below) and go straight to 

class where their teacher will be waiting 

to meet them. 

 

At the end of the day you can collect 

your child between 2.50-3pm. Your child 

and their class will be with their teacher 

in the playground – P1 & P1/2 – infant 

playground and P2/3 & P3 – upper 

playground. Your child will be able to 

leave as soon as they see you. 

 

P1 & P1/2 – infant gate (Hinshelwood Drive) 

– P1 stand to right & P1/2 stand to left 

P2/3 & P3 – upper gate (corner of 

Hinshelwood Place &  Edmiston Drive) – P2/3 

stand Hinshelwood Place & P3 Edmiston 

Drive) 

Keyworkers & class bubbles – back gate 

(Edmiston Drive) 

Adults must ensure they maintain a 2m 

distance from other adults 

 

 

P1 & P1/2 will use the front door to 

enter and exit for breaks. P2/3 & 3 

will use the back door to enter 

and exit for breaks. 

 

We will continue to use “zones” in 

the playground to ensure children 

are within their class “bubble” at 

all times. 

 

We have made plans for 

lunchtime to ensure we keep 

numbers low in the dinner hall. 

 

Children who bring a packed 

lunch to school will eat this in the 

Family Room sitting at a table with 

other children from their class 

(bubble). 

Ibrox Primary School & Nursery Class 

Information for the return to nursery & school (P1-3 children) 

from Monday 22nd February  

 


